
 

Career Service Employee Council Meeting 

Date:  03/26/2015     Time:  2:00 pm     Location:  EP 2-304 

 

In Attendance:  Barbara Ann Wells, Belinda Duclos, Carol Brandt, Daniel Sanders, Dana Hamilton, Darryl 

Henderson, David Wilburn, Derrick Hernandez, Eileen Brennecke, Evelyn Madera, Jodi Raynor, Joe, Berry, Kevin 

O’Keefe, Leslie Morrow, Lis Irwin Ananmarie Root, Ruth Bell, Sara Brown, Sherry Roberts, Deborah Boyle, Dr. 

Law 

Not in Attendance:  Brooke Janik, Dave Houston, Mary Jo Golley, Rick Gibson, Shontae Williams, Victor Dukes, 

Dennis Dougherty 

 

1. Call to Order and Welcome 

Leslie Morrow called the meeting to order at 2:00pm  

2. Campus Corner Campus updates  

 Allstate Center:  The Allstate CSEC member are meeting with the Provost on a monthly basis.  

The CSEC member of the Allstate Center will be sending out a survey to all Career Staff 

Employees asking how we can improve our campus and the department you work in. 

 Clearwater Campus:  39 new light poles have been but in the parking lot. Survey for the career 

staff luncheon have been sent.  Campus have been busy with registrations. 

 Downtown/Midtown:  The library is now up and running. There are 8 new positons that have 

been posted.  New computer monitors have been installed. 

 

3. Executive Team Luncheon April 1, 2013 at 11:30 am. 

 This is a time when you get the opportunity to ask the Executive Board questions on issues 

concerning college-wide issues or policy.  Any questions you have should be sent to Leslie 

Morrow. 

 

4. Dr. Law’s Comments/Updates: 

 We are working on the Grand Opening for Midtown Campus. We hope to have the grand 

opening on June 16, 2015. 

 Most of the questions presented to the Executive Team in November have been answered. 

 The Legislature has not passed the bill concerning Guns on Campus, but is expected to pass.  

Upon the bill passing there will be rules and regulations concerning the Guns on Campus issue 

sent out to every campus. 

 There may be an expansion within in our Baccalaureate degrees. 

 The interim Provost position for St. Pete/Gibbs is Jamelle Conner.  No decision on a new Provost 

has been made for the Seminole Campus. This will likely be filled as an interim position for now. 

 

5. Open Floor Discussion: 

 Sherry Roberts gave a brief description of her experience with Leadership SPC.  Sherry 

recommended everyone to put an application for this program. 

 Derrick Hernandez graduated from the Delta Academy. 

 Lisa Irwin gave a report on 2015 All College Day (ACD). She shared the ACD survey results 

Delatorro McNeal was the winner for paid presenters. CSEC will work with HR to get the process 



started to secure this speaker. The plan is to have Mr. McNeal give an inspirational presentation 

on “How to clear the mind of Negativity”. The other session winners were: 

 Transformational Leadership:  How to Lead When You Aren’t A Manager by John 

Crane, SPC 

 Inspirational Talks by Jeff Davis (former AP in Clearwater) 

6. Career Service Employee Appreciation Luncheon: 

 Leslie discussed purpose of the luncheons.  All career staff are encouraged to attend.  

Those who have met their 24 PDU’s will be recognized with a certificate, but we want 

staff to come and enjoy the luncheon regardless if they earned a certificate. Staff have 

until June 30th to reach the 24 PDU’s.  

 Each campus can use up to $100 for decorations if needed. Need to complete petty cash 

form and have Leslie sign off to be reimbursed 

 Food survey to go out to determine campus lunch preference 

 Q & A on this issue 

 

Next meeting:  Tuesday, April 29th 2015 2:00 pm Location TBD 


